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*     *     * 

Back to school BBQ is Sunday 
the 14th of August after the 

10:30 service.  

Sunday Worship Schedule: 

8:00am Rite I Holy Eucharist 

9:30am Adult Forum 

August 21 9:30 Sunday School 

10:30a Rite II Choral Eucharist 

5:00p Choral Evensong 8/21 

8:00pm Compline resumes 8/28 

~ Come Worship With Us! ~ 

All are Welcome 

www.latoth.org 

From the Rector... 

Dear Brothers and Sisters of Trinity on the Hill, 

It is my hope and prayer that you are having a wonderful Summer.  I am 
thankful for the times of rest, relaxation, and refreshment that Summer days 
bring, both in my personal life and in the life of the parish.  Given that many 
of our members are on holiday during the Summer months, Iôd like to take a 
moment and reflect on our common life and what 2016 has brought to us 
thus far. 

One of the most significant events in our common life was the ordination of 
Laurie Triplett to the Sacred Order of Deacons.  Though she will only be a 
deacon for a short time, it is wonderful to have Laurie embodying the diaco-
nal ministry of service and proclamation during our Sunday liturgies.  She is 
an asset to our community, and I am thankful for her witness. 

We have grown in other ways, as we have been graced by new members and 
a significant number of visitors.  This is wonderful news for our parish.  
Each new member and visitor is a gift from God to us, adding a new ele-
ment to our common life and enriching us by their presence.  I charge you to 
be in prayer for those who come through our doors, that they might meet 
Jesus Christ in this place and grow as one of his disciples.  I also charge you 
to be on the lookout for unfamiliar faces on Sunday mornings that you 
might help them feel at home in our parish. 

New ministries are forming, though they are in the infancy stages and have 

yet to become publicly visible.  We are exploring new avenues for Pastoral 

Care and Evangelism which will strengthen our common life.  Continuing 

ministries have seen a resurgence as we have added a new Childrenôs Sun-

day School Class, increased our roster of Lectors and Lay Eucharistic Min-

isters, and are once again sending out Eucharistic Visitors to the homebound 

members of our parish.  Other ministries remain strong, though they could 

use new volunteers.  I would like to make a special appeal for two minis-

tries. Consider joining the Altar Guild, a ministry that makes my work as a 

priest much easier.  If you feel called to help from behind the scenes, please 

explore this as a possibility. Shop on the Corner would also benefit from an 

influx of new volunteers.  Their labor provides our parish with significant 

funds for outreach projects. These are just a few examples of the good work 

God is doing through Trinity on the Hill. It is a great time to be a member of 

this parish, and I am continually grateful that I can serve alongside such a 

wonderful group of people.  

With an increase in activity and membership, the costs to do this work will 
naturally rise.  This is something to be celebrated, not feared.  If you are a 
pledging member of this parish, I ask that you keep your pledge payments 
up to date, as this aids our Finance Committee in projecting revenues and 
expenses for the remaining portion of the year.  I also humbly ask you to 
consider increasing your pledge amount, so far as you are able, so we are 
able to do the work God is calling us to without descending into a mentality 
of scarcity, a mindset all too common in this day and age. 

(Continued on page 3) 



 

Spreading Our Wings* 

Anyone who has spent time in Los Alamos knows we travel a- - - -lot.  If you take a look at the map 
in our narthex, see if youôre not as equally amazed and excited as Iôve been in seeing the thumbtacks 
all over the world.  Include yours and, with luck, post-it-notes will reappear so you can add a note. 

As busy as we find our parish, the last month has been filled with diocesan and deanery activities.  
Rewarding meetings and celebrations are filled with information, sharing of ideas, votes on a myriad 
of issues, and great opportunities to visit with our entire diocese. 

On Friday, July 8, nine of us headed to a Senior Day Tea at the Albuquerque Bosque Center for a 
lovely lunch and great music performed by a talented Las Vegas jazz trio that Bishop Michael had 
discovered.  As with so many activities, we met loads of new people and caught up with folks weôd 
known for years.  Bishop Michael welcomed us, shared an update on the chapel being planned for the 
center, and opened the entire area to tours for many newcomers as well as peaceful and calm areas for 
experiencing individual quiet or conversations.  Check the map to lead you to coffee hour and con-
versations with some of us who went. 

On Saturday, July 23, the Northeast Deanery met at Holy Faith in Santa Fe for itôs quarterly meeting. 
Started with a good cup of coffee, we went on to work on local topics and issues and to welcome 
Canon Raney from Albuquerque who shared upcoming budget information that will be voted on in 
October.  In our latest issue of Together, youôll have seen that Fr. Raney is wearing multiple hats.  As 
Canon to the Ordinary and formally heading the areas of Transitions and Communications, he double 
checked that we all (that means, YOU, too) are receiving Together as well as our on-line Loop, simi-
lar to our Tidings. If youôre interested in more specific details, talk with Fr. Chris, deanery reps, Mark 
and myself. 

We all have a tendency to take along some extra energy when weôre out of 
town, especially when itôs to attend important activities. This meeting was 
fruitful, and lunch was delicious.  What set this day noticeably different from 
so many other organizations, is that we started with a beautiful Rite 1 Eucha-
rist celebrated by Holy Faithôs rector Fr. Ken Semon.  That successful day 
ended in energy, but it has led now to an emotional response, the death of Fr. 
Semon this week.  I urge your prayers for his family and the parish of Holy 
Faith, with perhaps a harder part in continuing to support our family with the 
same energy. 

Judy  *Not just meaning travel. 
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SENIOR WARDENôS OFFERING 

Kids, and an 

unexpected 

guest, had fun 

this summer at 

VBS (Vacation 

Bible School) 
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FROM THE JUNIOR WARDEN 

Dear Friends, May I call you Friend?  

OK? Great. What have you been up to lately?  

I think I am still over 6 feet but I havenôt checked for a while. 

Summer is quietly slipping away, well, some days are not quite so quiet, but 
thatôs one of the costs of progress. In and amongst the hustle and bustle, I 
hope you find some moments of peace.  

So, you have probably noticed the signs and barricades, construction crews, or 
maybe even the gaping holes in the pavement on the North side of our church. 
All this is part of the greater project we have undertaken in the hope that we 
can alleviate some of the danger from ice buildup during the winter months. The project has stretched 
out somewhat longer than anticipated as we remove saturated clay soil and put back crushed concrete so 
that subsurface water can migrate away from the building. Short story now long, I unhappily anticipate 
that some weeks will pass yet before the area can be reopened to pedestrian and vehicular traffic. I 
deeply apologize for inconveniencing any of you. Corner me sometime if you want to hear more, or to 
share your thoughts. I donôt think itôs come to this yet but if anyone is considering a torch and fork par-
ty, Iôll get some marshmallows. 

Meanwhile, in other news,,, the fence for the play yard has been delivered and we are all looking for-
ward to seeing that get completed. Whom among you will open the first box? From the ñsomething 
looks different down there but I was wondering whatò department, Judy led the initiative to dismantle 
the planter boxes left behind by the Teen Center. Your thoughts are invited to this. I have noticed that 
tree roots are affecting some of our stone walls, so stay tuned for action on that. From the ñby the time 
you read thisò department, the key and lock thing you may have heard about should be underway, ask 
me for info. And from the ñfor what itôs worthò department, I walk the hallways every day and invite 
anyone to join me. It might even be mildly entertaining if I am wearing my squeaky shoes that day. 

All this and more, Howie. Call us direct, call us collect, but call us today. 

As we end our broadcast day, remember to keep those cards and letters coming folks. 

Your Junior Warden. 

Mark  

(Continued from page #1) 

If you are new to this community and have not had the opportunity to commit a portion of your finances 
and skills to the parish, consider how God might be calling you to support the work of Trinity on the Hill 
through your generosity.  Materials from our 2016 Stewardship Campaign, ñMoving Forward Together Into 
a New Season of Hopeò are available in the office.  

In conclusion, I want to reiterate that I believe in the work of Trinity on the Hill because I believe we are a 
parish seeking to glorify Jesus Christ and follow him as our Lord.  We may not be perfect, but no parish is.  
All of us, through prayer and self-reflection, can explore how God is calling us to live more faithfully as 
disciples.  But such is the joy of being a Christian.  We are the hands and feet of Jesus Christ in this world.  
Together we can spread the joy of the Gospel to Los Alamos and beyond. 

Peace, 

Chris 
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Use the TOTH website to get to MyTOTH where you can find your parish directory, correct your 

directory listing, and view your own giving statements: www.latoth.org. The first time you try to 

use it, click on ñNEED A LOGIN? Click hereò. (Call the office if you have trouble.) 

For the Record 

July 15, 2016 -- Burial  

 Francis Harvey "Frank" Harlow (1/22/1928--7/1/2016)  

  in the TOTH Columbarium  

And the Music Continues On 

1) Youth Choir practices resume at рΥлл ǇƳ on Friday 12 August, finishing at 5:45 pm for younger singers 
and at 6:45 pm for older (followed by Chinese food for those who want it). The Youth Choir is seeking 
new members (grades 1-12) for the 2016-2017 school year; please see our website latoth.org/choral-
program for details. All you need is enthusiasm and a willingness to sing most Sundays! 
 
2) The Back to School service will be held on Sunday 14 August at 10:30 am. This Family Eucharist will 
feature music by the Youth Choir, and prayers led by our youth for teachers and students returning to 
school and college after the Summer break. The service will be followed by a cook-out and potluck lunch 
at about 11:45 am. Please bring friends! Sunday School also restarts on that day. 
 
3) The first Evensong after the Summer break will be on Sunday 21 August at 6:00 pm. The music will 
include congregational hymns plus some of the music sung at the RSCMA Summer camp in Wilkes Barre 
that was attended by ToTH Youth Choir members. The service will be followed by a reception at 
about 6:40 pm in Kelly Hall. All are welcome. 
 
John Singleton 

Announcing a New Service 

After many months of prayer and discernment, there will be an evening of prayer and praise music 
on Friday, August 12th, at 6pm.  When the decision was made to put Generations and Fresh Hope on 
hiatus, several members still felt the need to have an outlet for prayer and praise that was different from 
traditional liturgical forms.  Through prayer and conversation beginning several months ago, consensus 
was built around the idea of having an evening of praise music with opportunities for a variety of types 
of prayer.  There won't be a sermon or a Eucharist, as this evening is not meant to replace Sunday 
morning as a principal service.  Instead, there will be readings from Scripture, wonderful songs accom-
panied by an acoustic guitar, and extended times of openness and prayer for people to respond to the 
Spirit's leading.  We are calling this night "Flowing", because we believe the Holy Spirit will flow 
into our hearts if we open ourselves to the Spirit's love.  Some come on Friday, August 12th, at 6pm for 
a time of praise, prayer, rest, and refreshment. 

   Peace, 

   Chris  

http://latoth.org/choral-program
http://latoth.org/choral-program
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Trinity Tidings 

A newsletter of Trinity on the Hill Episcopal Church 

The Rev. Christopher Adams, Rector,  

 cell phone: (252) 452-8540 

The Rev. Alicia Pope 

The Rev. Louise Weiss 

The Rev. Deacon Laurie Triplett 

3900 Trinity Dr., Los Alamos, New Mexico 87544 

(505) 662-5107 FAX: 662-5498 

Editor: TK Thompson (672-9498) 

Calendars and schedules: Cynthia Biddlecomb and 

Claire Singleton 

Distribution: Marybeth Stephens, Renee Roybal, Cathy Walters,  

T.K. Thompson and the Thursday Men's Fellowship  

Trinity on the Hillôs Vision 

We are called to be a Christ-centered community, 

gathered in love and forgiveness, growing 

 in faith and sent forth to serve. 

The September 2016 Issue  

deadline is COB August 25th! 
Submit electronically to: tktincnm@msn.com 

The Motherôs Musings 

As some of you might know, there is a lot going on right now in my family. We have a lot of uncertainty 
about the future. It has got me thinking lately about ñfamily,ò and what it means for us. All of us, I would 
imagine, are, or have been, part of a family. We have had parents, maybe siblings, maybe cousins, aunts, 
uncles, and so on. We might have spouses, children and grandchildren. We have perhaps had some very 
good times, and maybe some very bad times with our family. We have weathered storms together, but 
some storms may have pulled us apart. My family is probably no different from most of yours. The only 
thing that may set us apart is that there are not many of us. We are a small family. I have one brother, and 
no cousins. My brother has one living daughter, and I have a son. We have our dad, still, but that will end, 
because at 97, he cannot be with us much longer. 

I have this knowledge, however, and that is that family extends so much farther than the people who are 
related to me. Trinity on the Hill is my family. Each one of you is my brother or sister in Christ, and I am 
your sister in Christ. We have that bond, and nothing in heaven or earth can destroy that bond. I smile as I 
think how much we behave like our birth families. We squabble sometimes, we might even complain 
about each other, we get angry with one another, but we are inescapably bound together in Christ, and that 
means we are inescapably bound together in love. That love for each other and love of Christ overrides all 
our petty differences. 

Likewise, we are part of a diocesan family. Doug and I attended the Brunch and Jazz celebration for the 
matriarchs and patriarchs of the diocese. I saw first hand the love we all shared. I 
also saw the love Bishop Vono holds for each and every one of his flock. I saw the 
diocesan staff, including the Bishopôs Assistant, the Canon Liturgist, and the new 
Canon to the Ordinary, serving us in love. How blessed we are to be part of the 
family of God! We are never alone in our journey, because our brothers and sisters 
walk with us. 

Doug and I covet your prayers as we go forward. Doug is facing surgery when we 
return from Ohio. My dad is facing serious surgery, from which he may not recov-
er. I am comforted by my family here, because I know you pray for us, as we pray 
for you. May God bless you all. 

Mother Louise Weiss 



 

TRINITY TIDINGS 

6 

 

Future TOTH Elder Group Meetings 

On Monday, August 22, Brad Wrightôs topic will be ñThe Tubesafone Project:  why music sounds as 

good as it does.ò  The tubesafone is unique.  It consists of a trombone mouthpiece, two tees, three stop-

pers and five tubes. Its range is over three octaves.  So why doesnôt this ñhypothetical musical instru-

mentò sound like a trombone?  At the August meeting in Sherrill Hall at 10:00 a.m. Brad will use the 

tubesafone, along with a variety of musical artifacts and recordings, to lead a discussion of the many fac-

tors involved when human beings use tools to create music. Coffee and a light snack will be served. 

 The ToTH Garden 

The TOTH community garden is beginning to produce! Zucchini and yellow squash is taking off and ready 
to start harvesting. Tomatoes are staying relatively short (probably due to high amount of sun) but bushy 
with lots of green fruit. Chili pepper is producing small amounts and sugar melons are flowering. Bush 
beans are growing slow. We should be thinking about what we want to do with the bounty! 

Richard Triplett 

And We Have a New DeaconðThe Rev. Laurie Triplett! 


